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14th Annual General Meeting of Schaffner Holding AG  

Board of Directors’ proposals approved – Encouragin g business performance in first 

quarter of fiscal 2009/2010 

Schaffner Holding AG's 14th Annual General Meeting on January 13, 2010 approved all of the 
proposals put forward by the Board of Directors. In particular, Hans Hess and Robert F. Spoerry 
were re-elected for a further three-year term as members of the Board of Directors. Leo Steiner 
and Peter E. Rued, whose term of office expired at the 2010 Annual General Meeting, did not stand 
for re-election. Daniel Hirschi was elected as a new member of the Board of Directors for a three-
year term, and was elected as the new Chairman at the Board’s constituting meeting. Daniel 
Hirschi, born 1956, Swiss, Degree in Engineering, was employed at Saia-Burgess in Murten from 
1983 to 2005, initially as head of the Switches division and subsequently as head of the Automotive 
division. He became CEO in 2001 and Delegate to the Board of Directors in 2003. From 2006 to 
2009 he was CEO and Delegate to the Board of Directors of Benninger AG, Uzwil. Daniel Hirschi is 
a member of the Board of Directors of Benninger AG, Uzwil, and Komax Holding AG, Dierikon. The 
14th Annual General Meeting of Schaffner Holding AG also approved the proposal to waive 
payment of a dividend for fiscal 2008/2009 as well as the amendment to the Articles of Association 
in accordance with the new act on book-entry securities (Bucheffektengesetz), which came into 
force on January 1, 2010. 

 

Prospects for 2009/2010 

Order intake and sales are showing a pleasing development. This was principally due to China’s 

sustained high demand for Schaffner power quality solutions and the success of new automotive 

projects in the market. The European capital goods markets are showing first signs of moderate, 

low-level recovery. However, a setback in the first half of 2010 cannot be ruled out. A reliable 

forecast for fiscal 2009/2010 will not therefore be possible until the end of the first half. However, 

the Schaffner Group is well prepared for an upturn following the consistent alignment of its 

organization to the markets. Processes have been streamlined; the final restructuring measures 

are nearing completion; the company is no longer on short-time working; and capacities are being 

adjusted in the Asian centers of production, which are benefiting from a recovery in demand. 
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Calendar 

May 12, 2010  Publication of 2009/2010 Interim Report 

December 7, 2010 Publication of 2009/2010 Annual Report 

January 12, 2011 15th Annual General Meeting 

Schaffner – energy efficiency and reliability 
The Schaffner Group is the international leader in the development and production of solutions 
which ensure the efficient and reliable operation of electronic systems. The Group's broad range of 
products and services includes EMC/EMI components, harmonic filters and magnetic components 
as well as the development and implementation of customized solutions. Schaffner components 
are deployed in energy-efficient drive systems and electronic motor controls, in wind power and 
photovoltaic systems, rail technology, machine tools and robotics as well as power supplies for 
numerous electronic devices in sectors such as medical technology or telecommunications. 
Schaffner provides on-site service to customers around the world through an efficient, global 
organization and makes ongoing investments in research, development, production and sales to 
systematically expand its position as leader on the international market. 


